MINUTES OF THE RAYNHAM PARK & RECREATION COMMISSION

Regular Monthly Meeting, June 4, 2019, 6:00 p.m.

South School, 305 South Street East, Raynham, MA

In Attendance: Chairman Josh Daisy, Commissioner Jim Brow, Commissioner Chris Shaw, Director Tim McRae, and Administrative Assistant/Recording Secretary SJ Blanchard.  
The Chairman called the meeting to order at 6:12 p.m.  Jim made a motion to approve the minutes of the May 7, 2019 Commission meeting.  Chris seconded the motion and a unanimous vote followed.

Michael Heylin, executive director of the Raynham Channel, appeared before the Commission to provide an update on the on-going rehab and uses of the South School.  In the lower level, various pipes have burst multiple times, in addition to a mold and mildew issue as well as the presence of asbestos; and abatement or repairs continue.  Downstairs, the kitchen was spared but pipes burst in the computer room, the boxing room, and the large meeting room.  The electrical panel in the boiler room needs replacing.  The computers were saved from water damage.
Heylin cited the Raynham Channel’s 20-year lease for the top floor of the building, and that the lower level has been utilized in the past by Park & Recreation programs, the Girl Scouts, Friends of the Library, and other community groups.  He is concerned that to dedicate a portion of the lower level for one specific purpose will drastically curb the building’s accommodation of community groups and that currently, there is no other place in town for groups to meet.

Heylin also noted that the Raynham Channel will be responsible for fixing the parking lot.

Under Old Business, Tim offered his thanks on behalf of the Department to Eagle Scout candidate Thomas McDermott and his fellow Scouts for all their hard work building a new Borden Colony bocce court over the course of six hours on Saturday.  Thomas will appear at a Commission meeting later in the summer.  Chris noted that he was quite impressed with the candidate when he met him on Saturday.  Tim was advised that next year, there will be other Eagle Scout candidates looking for projects.
The proposed turf soccer field project is currently on hold.  GPS, the organization that would put up the finances for the conversion, has indicated that they would be available to meet with the Department and RYS officials sometime over the summer.  

No abutters to the South School, the second site proposed as a dog park venue, showed up at last week’s informational meeting.  The next step will be going before the Board of Selectmen, which will take place in late June or in July.

Tim is seeking multiple quotes for the resurfacing of the tennis courts on King Philip Street.  Several companies that he has contacted no longer bid on municipal jobs.
Commissioners set the following meeting dates for the next six months: July 9, Aug. 6, Sept. 3, Oct. 1, Nov. 5, and Dec. 3.

The following summer field-use applications were reviewed and acted on:

1. Global Premier Soccer submitted an application for the use of the Griffiths soccer field for a soccer camp to be held from 8:30 a.m. to 4 p.m. July 22 – 26, 2019.  Chris made a motion to approve the request with a fee of $1,000; Jim seconded the motion and a unanimous vote followed. 
2. ARS Heating and A/C Services of West Bridgewater submitted an application to use the Borden Colony softball field for a company softball game to be held from 4 to 8 p.m. on June 22, 2019.  Jim made a motion to approve this request with a fee of $120; Chris seconded it and a unanimous vote followed.

3. RYBSA requests the use of the Merrill Fields 1 – 7 for the three-day state softball tournament to be held June 21 – 24, 2019 from 8 a.m. to 8 p.m.   Jim made a motion to approve this request with a fee of $550; Chris seconded it and a unanimous vote followed.
4. Raynham Baseball Club requests the use of McKenney Field for make-up games on Aug. 10 and 17, 2019 between 9 a.m. and 3 p.m.  Chris made a motion to approve this request with a fee of $360; Jim seconded it and a unanimous vote followed.

Commissioners signed the annual rate-change payroll forms for the Department’s four full-time staffers, effective July 1, 2019 in accordance with their contracts.

Tim reported on the following:

· New programming and new field trip destinations for the summer playground program are being planned.  The program will begin June 24 and run for 8 weeks.

· Tim again apprised the Commission of the need for a security system for the office.  He said he is seeking two more quotes.

· That the Department sorely needs a town vehicle, preferably a truck, for staff use.  Tim will begin by asking whether other town departments might have a used vehicle that they have replaced and that can be passed down to us.  Tim noted that the staff is putting a lot of miles on their personal vehicles.  The Commissioners concurred.

· A great deal of trash is being left behind by users of the outdoor basketball courts on Pleasant Street, and it is being cleaned up several times daily by Tim, Highway Dept. workers, and RYBSA people.  

· Tim is awaiting the state’s final licensing for the Merrill School childcare expansion.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:47 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, 

SJ Blanchard
Administrative Assistant/Recording Secretary
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